Appendix H 

SEN and disability: annual reporting arrangements and the school prospectus

There is no longer a need for a Governors’ Annual Report to Parents.  However, statute requires that schools report annually on the effectiveness of their arrangements for SEN and Disability.  Governor Body need to consider how best to do this e.g. a special report, letter to parents.  (These could accompany the school profile.)

The only obligatory content of the school prospectus is now the information about SEN and disability provision previously required in the governors' annual report. Since schools are required to produce this information by the Education (Special Educational Needs) (Information) (England) Regulations, it makes sense to include it in the prospectus where it will be easily available to parents.

The required information is as follows:

Special Educational Needs

	Information to be provided
	Notes

	A summary of the governing body’s policy in relation to children with special educational needs and any significant changes to that policy since the last governors’ annual report.  Also, a statement on the success in implementing the governing body’s SEN policy in the last year.
	For example, the success of the school’s arrangements for:

· Identifying, assessing and providing for pupils with special educational needs

· Monitoring and record keeping

· The use of external support services and agencies

· The use of resources

If there have been any changes to the SEN policy, the reasons why they were made and how they will affect the special education provision at the school.


Pupils with disabilities

	Information to be provided
	Notes

	A description of the admission arrangements for pupils with disabilities
	The definition of disability is a broad one encompassing “physical or mental impairment which has a substantial and long term adverse effect on a person’s ability to carry out normal day-to-day activities.”  This could include physical and medical conditions and learning disabilities.

	Details of steps taken to prevent pupils with disabilities from being treated less favourably than other pupils.
	These should be detailed in the Access Plan and reflect the National Curriculum Inclusion Statement.

	Details of existing facilities provided to assist access to the school by pupils with disabilities.
	Current access arrangements.  These will probably be incorporated into the Access Plan.

	The Access Plan detailing the school’s policies for increasing disability access to the school and an evaluative comment on its effectiveness.
	This should deal with planning for future needs and is therefore anticipatory in style.  Access Plans have been statutory since April 2003.  Plans should cover:  increasing access to the curriculum; to the physical environment of the school; and improving the provision of appropriate communication formats for pupils and other regular visitors to the school.
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